
 
November 12, 2020 

MEMORANDUM FOR: Dr. Steven Dillingham 
Director 
U.S. Census Bureau 

FROM: Frederick J. Meny, Jr. 
Assistant Inspector General for Audit and Evaluation 

SUBJECT: Audit of the U.S. Census Bureau’s Incident Response Process 
(#2021-391) 

We are initiating an audit of the U.S. Census Bureau’s (the Bureau’s) incident response process. 
Our audit objective is to assess the adequacy of the Bureau's process to respond to 
cybersecurity incidents according to federal and Departmental requirements. 

We plan to begin this work immediately. We will contact your audit liaison to schedule an 
entrance conference, at which time we can discuss our audit objective and scope in further 
detail. If you have any questions, please call me at (202) 482-1931 or Dr. Ping Sun, Director for 
IT Security, at (202) 482-6121. 

cc: André Mendes, Chief Information Officer 
Kevin B. Smith, Chief Information Officer, Census Bureau 
Colleen Holzbach, Program Manager for Oversight Engagement, Census Bureau 
Tameika Turner, Branch Chief for Certification & Accreditation, Census Bureau 
Corey J. Kane, Audit Liaison, Census Bureau 
Kemi A. Williams, Program Analyst for Oversight Engagement, Census Bureau 
Ken White, Audit Liaison, OUS/EA 
Joselyn Bingham, Audit Liaison, OCIO 
MaryAnn Mausser, Audit Liaison, Office of the Secretary 


	SUBJECT: Audit of the U.S. Census Bureau’s Incident Response Process (#2021-391)

